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City of Gretna offices closed on Mardi Gras Day- 
Tuesday, March 4, 2025 

 

All City of Gretna offices and buildings will be closed on Tuesday, March 4, 2025, 

in observance of Mardi Gras, and will reopen on Wednesday, March 5, at their 

regularly scheduled times.  All City services will be suspended on 3/4 except for 

water emergencies, which may be reported to (504) 363-1540. 

 

Although the River Birch offices will be closed on Tuesday, March 4, garbage 

service will take place as normally scheduled.  However, we encourage residents 

who receive Tuesday pickup to place their trash out the previous evening or no 

later than 6:30 am the following morning, as River Birch anticipates providing 

very early service on Mardi Gras Day (3/4).  Problems should be reported on 

Wednesday, March 5. 

 

While all Gretna parks will remain open on Tuesday, March 4, the Mel Ott 

Multipurpose Center will be closed, and all organized recreation will be 

suspended. 

 

Please visit gretnala.com or facebook.com/CityOfGretna for additional 

information and regular updates. 

 

### 

https://www.google.com/search?q=german+american+cultural+center+gretna&oq=ger&aqs=chrome.1.69i57j35i39j0l4.3515j1j8&sourceid=chrome&ie=UTF-8

